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SENATE ACTION ON TRANSPORTATION REAUTHORIZATION BILL CONTINUES

The U.S. Senate voted 92 to 7 in support of a cloture motion today, a move that will limit debate and facilitate final passage of H.R.3, legislation to reauthorize America’s surface transportation programs.  Senate leaders are hoping to complete consideration of the transportation reauthorization measure by early next week.  Complicating efforts to expedite passage of the transportation bill in the Senate are 153 amendments that are pending consideration.

Upon passage in the Senate, House and Senate conferees for the transportation bill will have a tight timeline to produce a final conference report before May 31, when the current temporary authorization for highway spending expires.  Because of this tight timeline, many Members of Congress and key transportation stakeholders believe that another short extension will be needed.
If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Administrator for Federal Affairs Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
